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Good morning,  
 
I have shared this with council and although the drawings show space for seating, it does not appear 
to reflect the true space need so that people can use the seating area. There is concern that the area 
is quite “tight” with nowhere to put down a cup or plate. Even as a perching place, it is feared that 
people’s legs could cause obstruction or if they have their dogs with them that there isn’t sufficient 
room. 
 
The pavement is very narrow in this area and close to the crossing so people wait nearby while 
waiting for the lights to change. The addition of seating in this area will make the pavement very 
congested and possibly result in people walking into the road to get by. There is also concern that 
people using the seating with buggies, bikes, and walking frames may cause additional obstructions.  
 
Based on the reasons above, the council feel that they cannot support the application.  
 
Many thanks 
Sophie  
 
Sophie Marriage  
Parish Clerk  
 
Melbourn Parish Council 
Melbourn Community Hub 
30 High Street 
Melbourn 
Cambridgeshire 
SG8 6DZ 
 
Tel (01763) 263303 option 3 
http://melbournparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
 
Please note my usual working days are Monday afternoon, Tuesday to Thursday.  
 
The Parish Office opening hours are 10am – 1pm / 2pm – 3pm Monday to Friday 

You have received this email from Melbourn Parish Council. The content of this email is confidential, may be legally privileged and 
intended for the recipient(s) specified in the message only. It is strictly forbidden to share any part of this message with any third party, 
without written consent of the sender. If you received this message by mistake, please reply to this message and follow with its deletion, 
so that we can ensure such a mistake does not occur in the future. 

Melbourn Parish Council considers email security to be a high priority. Therefore, we have put efforts into ensuring that the message is 
error and virus-free. Unfortunately, full security of the email cannot be ensured as, despite our efforts, the data included in emails could 
be infected, intercepted, or corrupted. Therefore, the recipient should check the email for threats with proper software, as the sender 
does not accept liability for any damage inflicted by viewing the content of this email. 

By Contacting Melbourn Parish Council you agree that your contact details may be held and processed for the purpose of corresponding.  

You may request access to the information we hold on you: parishclerk@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk  
You may request to be removed as a contact at any time: parishclerk@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk 
To view Melbourn Parish Council’s Privacy Notice please click here 
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From: Licensing (SCDC) <Licensing@scambs.gov.uk>  
Sent: 31 May 2023 11:43 
Subject: New Pavement Licence Application Received - Consultation 
Importance: High 
 
Good afternoon, 
  
We have received an application for a Pavement Licence and require any comments by the 
end of consultation which is 06/06/2023. 
  
If you have any questions regarding the application, please contact us before end of 
consultation.  
  
Kind regards, 
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